April 7, 2010

Mr. Dave Burow, Mayor

Mr. Ron Romines, Mayor Pro Tem

Councilmembers:

Ms. Deborah C. Gordon

Ms. Susan Boynton

Mr. Dave Tanner

Mr. Peter Mason

Ms. Anne Kasten

Ms. Susan George, Town Manager

Ms. Jackie Young, Planning Director

Town of Woodside

2955 Woodside Road

P.O. Box 620005

Woodside, CA 94062

council.members@woodsidetown.org

Mr. Howard Ellman

Ellman Burke Hoffman & Johnson APC

601 California St 19th Floor

San Francisco, CA 94108

hellman@ellman-burke.com

VIA EMAIL

Re: Proposed Relocation of the Jackling House

Dear Honorable Mayor Burow, Members of the Woodside Town Council, and Mr.

Ellman:

Please accept this letter of support from the National Trust for Historic Preservation for the proposed relocation of the Jackling House currently at 460 Mountain Home Road to 215 Lindenbrook Road in Woodside submitted on April 2, 2010 by Magalli and Jason Yoho. The historic Jackling House is eligible for the California Register because of its unique architectural style, designed by legendary architect George Washington Smith, and because of its association with the life of copper magnate Daniel C. Jackling. We have previously urged the Council to adopt feasible alternatives to demolition and believe the current proposal is a major step forward in this longstanding dispute.

Western Office

5 Third Street, Suite 707

San Francisco, CA 94103

p 415.947.0692

F 415,947, 0699

E wro@nthp.org

Serving: AK, AZ, CA, HI, ID, NV, OR, WA &

Pacific Island territories

National Office

1785 Massachusetts Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20036

NATIONAL

HISTORIC

Western

OFFICE

PRESERVATION°

TRUST

FOR

P 202.588.6000

F 202.588.6038

E info@nthp.org

www.PreservationNation.org

Woodside Town Council April 7, 2010 Page 2 of 2

We have met with the Yohos on two occasions and have found their draft proposal to be well thought out and professional. They have been open to our input on technical advice that we believe will improve the chances that the relocated home will maintain its eligibility for the California Register after the relocation. The Yohos have also indicated that public access to the home would be acceptable to them on a limited basis which we find to be an important added public benefit.

Subject to all necessary permit approvals, we urge the Town and the current owner of the House to take this proposal very seriously.

Sincerely,

'Anthea Hartig, PhD Regional Director

Cc: Ms. Jean Savaree

Ms. Magalli and Mr. Jason Yoho

Mr. Doug Carstens Ms. Clotilde Luce